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There have been a number of new developments with JKD research.  The best news as far as I am concerned is that the RNA sequencing work on kidney tissue has worked well.  Robert Harvey is pretty excited about the first findings.  A further piece of news from him is that he now has a PhD student who is joining in on the JKD research, so progress in future should be faster.  But a PhD student means a 3 year project and this time scale accords with the growing recognition of the complexity of the disease.  I’m afraid that we are in for a long haul. 

However, one good aspect of this is that I have managed to intrigue another researcher with the problem.  He and Robert Harvey have discussed the options at length and it is now agreed that the new researcher, who works abroad, will join the hunt for the JKD gene using further very new methodologies.  These should complement Robert Harvey’s current kidney work.  I am most pleased that this new work will use the collection of cases, sibs, parents and control material that I have provided.  This may mean that I will have to seek yet more blood samples, especially from really good control animals.  So be prepared for further pleas for help in the near future, after which I hope to sit back and achieve a quieter and less frantic life.

In the meantime I have been invited over to Norway to give a talk on the problems of JKD internationally.  It looks like there is growing concern everywhere about the disease.  The issue may be taken to Atibox next year.
